

28th June 2024

RE: Year II GCSE Results 2024

Dear Parent/Carer,

I would like to congratulate Year II on their hard work, diligence and patience during the Summer 2024 examination season.

In line with all schools nationally, students will receive their results on **Thursday 22nd August 2024** by attending our results day at school. Your child should arrive to school through the main reception at the time allocated below for each form group:

9.15am IITI (Mr Tattersall)

9.30am IIC2 (Mrs Latif) and IIHI (Mrs Little)

9.45am IISI (Miss Williams) and IIS2 (Mrs Loudonsack)

10.00am IICI (Mr Hartley) and IIH2 (Miss Ashcroft)

If a student is unable to collect their results on 22nd August, it is possible to receive them by email. The results can only be sent to a student's personal email address and this must be requested, in advance, by email to the Exams Officer, Miss Taylor on kirsty.taylor@darwenvale.com. They can also request for them to be posted out to the home address. Please note that we are not able to give results over the telephone or give them to a nominated person.

2024 Post Results Services – Guidance for Students

If a student has any questions about their results there will be Mrs Taylor, Miss Price and myself in attendance at results day to whom they can be addressed.

It might be possible to apply for a review of marking, however it is very important to note that a review of marking may result in a grade being lowered, staying the same, or going up. So, if a student submits one and their grade is lowered, they will receive the lower mark.

Students will be spoken to on results day if this applies to them.

There are very strict guidelines and deadlines set out by the Joint Council for Qualification (JCQ) for any Review of Marking, or subsequent appeal against the outcome of a Review.





DARWEN VALE HIGH SCHOOL

An Aldridge Community Academy 🗥



Following the outcome of a review of marking, students may still choose to pursue an awarding organisation appeal. They must fill in a new form, which we will then send on their behalf to the exam boards. Students and parents cannot send appeals directly to the exam board themselves – it must come from us. The outcome of the awarding organisation appeal will be communicated to students when made.

Should a student wish to pursue a review of marking they will need to complete a consent form which can be obtained by contacting Miss Taylor, Exams Officer by email to kirsty.taylor@darwenvale.com. This must be completed and returned to the school either in person or by email to Miss Taylor by 22nd September.

Please note that charges will apply if the review of marking is not supported by the school.

If you have any questions regarding results day, please do not hesitate to contact school. We look forward to meeting with your child and their fellow students on result day to celebrate their individual and collective success.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs R Cull **Vice Principal**

